
Welcome to Christ Lutheran Church! 

Announcements for October 12, 2014 

Please join us after the worship service for fellowship with coffee and refreshments. 
 

This Week at Christ Lutheran Church 

October 12-19, 2014  

Today 

  9:00 a.m.  Traditional Worship Service 
10:15 a.m.  Sunday School 
10:15 a.m.  Adult Bible Study 
10:30 a.m.  Praise Team Rehearsal 
11:15 a.m.  Contemporary Worship Service 
  1:00 p.m.  Sudanese Worship 
   4:30 p.m   Puppet Team 
  6:00 p.m.  Mosaic 
 

Monday 
  5:00 p.m.  Personal Care Pantry 
  6:00 p.m.  TOPS 
  6:30 p.m.  Bell Choir Rehearsal 
  6:30 p.m.  Finance Meeting 
  8:00 p.m.  Bell Choir Rehearsal     
          
Tuesday 
   9:30 a.m.  Staff Meeting 
   7:00 p.m.  Council Meeting 
 

Wednesday 
   7:00 a.m.  BNI Team Meeting 
   6:15 p.m.  Junior Choir Rehearsal 
   7:00 p.m.  Worship Choir Rehearsal 
   7:00 p.m.  Confirmation Class 
 

Thursday 
   9:30 a.m.  Adult Bible Study 
   6:30 p.m.  Tech & Communication Meeting 
   6:30 p.m.  Evangelism Meeting 
   7:00 p.m.  Mission Support Meeting 
 

Friday 
   All Day      LMTP Retreat (at CLC) 
   

Saturday 
  All AM       LMTP Retreat (at CLC) 
   5:45 p.m.  Degage Ministry 
 

Sunday  
  9:00 a.m.  Traditional Worship Service 
10:15 a.m.  Sunday School 
10:15 a.m.  Adult Bible Study 
10:30 a.m.  Praise Team Rehearsal 
11:15 a.m.  Contemporary Worship Service 
  1:00 p.m.  Sudanese Worship 
  4:30 p.m.  Puppet Team 
  6:00 p.m.  Mosaic 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Serving Our Congregation 

Sunday, October 19, 2014 

Council: 
   9:00 a.m.  Brian Crane 
 11:15 a.m.  Tammy Davison 
 

Altar Guild:  Dianne Vissers 
 

Welcome Center: 
   9:00 a.m.  Addy Laurent 
 11:15 a.m.  Haleigh Hielkema 
 

Acolyte: 
   9:00 a.m.  Wally Snider 
 11:15 a.m.  Jacob Koehler 
   

Worship Assistant: 
   9:00 a.m.  Jim Ward 
 11:15 a.m.  Patrick Blanchard 
 

Coffee: 
   9:00 a.m.  Brian Crane 
 11:15 a.m.  Jackie, Claire & Jacob Koehler 
 

Ushers: 
   9:00 a.m.  The Harris Family 
 11:15 a.m.  Bob Scharf, Bill Houseknecht, Jennifer Breymeyer,  

       Ginger Christie 
 

Communion Assistants: 
   9:00 a.m.  Rich Jaeschke, Linda McCullough, Jane Ward  
 11:15 a.m.  Kris Baker, Daryl & Jennifer Breymeyer 
 

Reader: 
   9:00 a.m.  Pete Van Gessel 
 11:15 a.m.  Wally Snider 
 

Nursery:  Vicki Blubaugh 
 

Greeters: 
   9:00 a.m.  Harry & Annette Wendland 
 11:15 a.m.  Matt June, Ray Punches 
 

Counters:  Scott Westers, Ken Davison 
 

Sprouts Teacher:  Alison Dutkiewicz 
 

Video Operator:  Jason Tierney 
 

Sound Board:  
    9:00 a.m.  & 11:15 a.m.  Matt June 
 

Last Week’s Response 
October 5, 2014 

 

Attendance 
1

st
 Service: 136       2

nd
 Service:  128 

 

Budget Information 
Needed per month: $35,725 
October offerings to date:    $8,602 



 

WEEKLY Prayer Requests 
 

Prayer Requests from October 5 
>  Pray for Tanner Powell who is seeing a heart specialist. 
Prayers of comfort and strength for Lloyd, who is in a coma. 
> Pray for Jennifer to have a healthy pregnancy. 
Prayers of thanksgiving for a safe return from Afghanistan for Adam Lundquist. 
Prayers of comfort for Andy De Boer and his family after the recent loss of Andy’s father. 
Prayers of blessing for Jordan & Marie Sweezer as they prepare for the birth of their child. 
Pray for Laura Kasper, Linda Montgomery’s sister, who is recovering from stroke and seizures. 
Prayers of blessing and growth for Tate & Niki and their family. 
Pray for health for Herb Libby, so he can be better when he and Viv leave for the East Coast. 
Prayers of strength and comfort for those who are struggling with infertility and those debating adoption. 
Prayers of recovery for Dave June who had surgery to repair an aneurism. Pray also there is no damage to his kidneys. 
Prayers of comfort for Joe K., whose wife left him. 
Pray for a bone marrow donor for Baby Benjimen. 
Prayers of healing for Michael Blanchard, Patrick’s brother, who had open heart surgery on Tuesday, October 7. 

 
Prayer Requests from September 28 

> Pray for Rea’s mom who lost her job and needs another. 
> Prayers of healing for Dorothy Dingman, Raechelle Huston’s grandma. 
> Prayers of comfort and healing for Jim’s upcoming bone marrow transplant. 
> Pray for Dave the Ice Cream Man and Pat’s mother. 
> Prayers of healing  for Tom Rozankowski after radiology on his throat for throat cancer.  Tom is Karen Metzner’s 

cousin. 
> Prayers of healing and sight restoration for Tony Garza, a friend of Bobbie Neubecker. 
> Prayers of healing for Rob Rivair, cousin of the Killgore family, who is hospitalized with severe injury to his abdomen. 
> Pray for all who are in authority over us, and pray for togetherness during war times. 
> Prayers of thanks for safe travel for Lauren Breymeyer. 
> Prayers of comfort and strength for a family in Zeeland whose first born child had complications during birth. 
> Prayers of strength for the family of Tim Jansma after the sudden loss of his wife Becky, a relative of the Stockwell 

family 
> Pray for safe travel for Senior Companions traveling to the State Conference. 
> Prayers of thanks the Lee Burgard’s stable MRI. 

 
Pray for Those Serving in the Military 

Andrew Groeneveld                Jeff McCullough 
Samantha Tierney                             Adam Lundquist 
Cmdr. Roger Bouma, friend of Larry and Mary Knappen           Jesse Cunningham, grandson of Howard & Muriel Andrews 
Brandon Westbrook and Cody Westbrook, grandsons of David Barrenger 
Casey Gort, grandson of Larry and Joan Gort and Jack and Shirley Reminga 
 

***If you or a friend/family member would like to be remembered in prayer, please contact the church office (532-2774 or 
office@clcwyoming.org) by Friday at 10:00 a.m. to have your request printed in this portion of Sunday’s bulletin.  Of course, you can 

let Pastor or the church office know at any time that you wish prayers for someone.   
 
 

`````````` 
Altar Flowers are given at the 9:00 worship service to the glory of God by Pete & Jill Van Gessel in memory of Jill’s mom. 

 Altar Flowers are given at the 11:15 worship service to the glory of God by Bob & Kim Holwerda in honor of their 

anniversary that was on October 9. 

`````````` 
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Nut and Candy Sale:  The CLC Youth are selling nuts and candies through today, Sunday October 12.  Items available 
include cashews, deluxe nut mix, malted milk balls, and much more.  You can place an order after both services on these 
dates, or see one of our youth in Confirmation or Mosaic this week.  Delivery is expected before Thanksgiving.  Thrivent 
is providing matching funds.  Any questions contact Dave Byler. 
 
Sunday School Families:  Look for information coming home today about the upcoming Christmas Program, “The Case 
of the Reluctant Innkeeper.” 
 
Interested in being a Confirmation mentor?  We are looking for individuals who would be willing to be a mentor for our 
7th graders in Confirmation.  Questions?  Please see Sarah McKenney, Jessica Hudson, or Pastor Dave at church or email 
sarah@clcwyoming.org.  
 
Did You Know… it takes over 45 volunteers every Sunday to have our CLC services run smoothly?  The Council and Staff 
thank you for all the work that each of you do volunteering at CLC!  We cannot put forth the ministry opportunities that 
we do without so many doing the work. During the services today and next week, we will present and collect a Worship 
Ministry Opportunities interest form for all the positions connected specifically to the worship service.   We hope to 
clarify our current lists of people interested in the following positions: 
Altar guild   Readers   Sound Techs   Counters 
Bread Bakers   Welcome Center Greeters Coffee & Cookie Servers  Communion Assistants 
Greeters   Ushers    Video Techs   Nursery Attendants  
Sprouts Leaders   Worship Assistants 
Please prayerfully consider these ministry opportunities and where you would like to participate.  If you love all the 
areas where you participate currently, just check those same items on the form and you will continue serving where you 
are.  Please note:  We are not changing the current schedules that are already published; we are simply making future 
schedules more accurate depictions of what people are and are not interested in.  
 
Office Reminder:  The deadline for bulletin announcements is Friday morning at 10:00 a.m.  The deadline for the 
November Branch is Wednesday, October 22.  Please email information to Audrey at office@clcwyoming.org or leave it 
on her desk if she isn’t there.   
 
Personal Care Pantry – Items needed this week: combs, toothbrushes, and toothpaste. 
 
 

 
 
   
 

Mosaic will meet tonight from 6-8 p.m.   
 
Christ Crew:  We are going to Post Family Farm on Saturday, October 18, from 6:00 – 9:00 p.m.  We have a great evening 
planned for you, your families, and friends, including hayride, corn maze, donuts, s’mores, campfire, and more!  Please 
meet at Post Family Farm (5081 Bauer Road in Hudsonville).  Parents, if you are not staying with your Crew members, 
please plan to pick them up by 9:00 p.m. or make ride arrangements before Saturday.  The cost will be around $7.00 
each, depending on how many people join us.  We can’t wait to see you all there! 
 
Mosaic – on Saturday, October 25th we will be heading to the Witches of New Salem Corn Maze for some Halloween fun.  
We will be leaving church at 5:15 and returning around 9 p.m.  Dinner will be included.  The cost is $10, please sign up by 
October 19. 
 
High Schoolers:  The State Gathering is December 27 – 30.  Cost will be $75 per youth plus meals.  The sign-up sheet is 
located on the youth table.  The deadline to sign up and pay $75 is October 26.    
 
Save Your Cans:  The High School Youth are collecting pop cans AND aluminum cans to help fund the 2015 National 
Gathering trip.  All donations can be placed in the bin located next to the youth table in the Narthex. 
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Gladiola School Update:  We are excited to say that we have 9 volunteers from CLC who are now connected with the 
students and teachers at Gladiola Elementary School.  We had two wonderful orientations this past week with Principal 
Hoekstra and Lysa Stockwell.  There is an eagerness to begin working and most of us will begin this week.  GUESS 
WHAT?  There is still room for more volunteers.  If you enjoy working with children, or in the library or office, there is 
plenty to do.  If you are a snowbird, the teachers still appreciate your help the months you are here.  This is not only for 
women but men as well.  You do not have to be a professional teacher.  Registration forms are on the counter of the 
Welcome Center.  For more information contact Kathy Reister at 538-6585 or reisterkathy@gmail.com.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2350 44th Street SW, Wyoming, MI  49519 

Email:  office@clcwyoming.org  Office phone:  616-532-2774    Fax:  616-532-6488 
Website:  www.clcwyoming.org    Wireless network:  CLCWiFi   Password:  clc49519 

 
Pastor:  Dave Dockweiler Intern Pastor:  Karen Niemeyer    
Email:  pastordave@clcwyoming.org   Email:  karen@clcwyoming.org  
 

Director of Family Ministries:  Sarah McKenney  Minister of Music:  Gary Sironen 
Email:  sarah@clcwyoming.org    Email:  gary@clcwyoming.org  
 

Bookkeeper:  Jim Barritt     Organist and Handbell Choir Director:  Marilyn Burgard 
Email:  bookkeeping@clcwyoming.org    Email:  burgardm@sbcglobal.net  
 

Youth Ministry Coordinator:  Alex Polise   Junior Choir Director:  Haley Hildebrandt 
Email:  alex@clcwyoming.org     Email:  hildehaley@gmail.com  
 

Outreach Ministries Coordinator:  Patrick Blanchard Contact for Church Council 
Email:  patrick@clcwyoming.org     Email:  council@clcwyoming.org  
 

Administrative Secretary:  Audrey Geers    
Email:  office@clcwyoming.org  
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